Press Statement: MPs support council tenant in High Court today to stop [image: image1.jpg]


privatisation (for immediate release)
MPs attending a packed meeting at the House of Commons last night queued up to sign a letter of support for council tenant, Carol Swords, who is back at the High Court this morning against Tower Hamlets Council and the Secretary of State, Ruth Kelly (photos Andrew Wiard www.reportphotos.co.uk 07973 219 201).
On Friday (Feb 16) Carol got a High Court judge to issue an injunction stopping Tower Hamlets council transferring (privatising) her estate. She returns to the High Court this morning to file papers for a full hearing. 
MPs attending the launch of the new Defend Council Housing ‘Dear Gordon’ pamphlet last night signed a joint letter backing Carol Swords which she will take to the court. Signatories included MPs Frank Dobson, Austin Mitchell (chair House of Commons Council Housing group), Jon Cruddas, Ken Purchase, Brian Iddon and Brian Binley.
The action is part of the national campaign to defend the secure tenancies of nearly 3 million council tenants – the issue at the heart of the Professor John Hills report yesterday on the ‘Role of Social Housing’.
A ballot was held on the Parkside estates in July 2005 but tenants argue that the majority of only seven votes should be disregarded and the ballot re-held because of major irregularities. Hundreds of tenants have signed petitions and sworn statements opposing the transfer and arguing that the democratic process wasn’t fair. One ballot station was closed on 7/7 – denying tenants a chance to vote in person, many didn’t receive ballot papers and there was no translation service for Bangladeshi tenants voting by telephone.
Tower Hamlets council has lost a majority of privatisation ballots in the last year and faces allegations of ballot fraud (including blank ballot papers being collected by agents of the proposed new landlord) on other estates.
The Secretary of State is required to sign off any transfer of council housing to private landlords if he/she is satisfied that there is majority support. Tenants in Tower Hamlets are arguing that the evidence before the Secretary of State clearly showed that this was far from clear, that the democratic deficit in the Parkside ballot was ‘extraordinary’ and warrants a re-ballot.
Alan Walter, chair of Defend Council Housing said today:
“The ‘democratic deficit’ in the Parkside ballot – and other ballots held in Tower Hamlets where tenants have been robbed of a vote - should mean that the Secretary of State insists on a genuinely democratic consultation under the kind of strict rules that most people expect in elections and other important ballots to make sure that every tenant has the right to cast their vote on this important issue.”
Background information at http://www.defendcouncilhousing.org.uk/ 

